
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

January 27, 2014 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The accompanying tariff sheets issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company), are being transmitted for filing as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 2nd Revised Sheet No. 88.3 1st Revised Sheet No. 88.3 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 171.4 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.4 

 
These tariff sheets are being issued January 27, 2014 to become effective on and after February 26, 2014.    
 
The Company is filing the Solar Rebate tariff in order to conform to suggestions made by Staff in Staff’s 
Response to Order Directing Staff to Respond to Ameren Missouri’s Application For Rehearing in File No. 
ET-2014-0085.  However, Company has substituted the phrase “Rebate Commitment” for Staff’s suggested 
language of “customer’s receipt of rebate offer” since “Rebate Commitment” is a defined term in the tariff, is 
more precise and doesn’t rely on knowledge of the customer’s “receipt”.    
 
The Company is also filing the net metering tariff so that a net metering design approval can be reissued in 
order to align the expiration dates for the net metering approval and the solar rebate commitment.  
 
Both of these changes have been discussed with and accepted by Staff. 
 
Finally, Company is requesting that the tariffs be granted expedited treatment as set forth in the pleading filed 
concurrent with the tariff.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Wendy K. Tatro 
 
Wendy K. Tatro 
Corporate Counsel 
 
 
Enclosures 
Cc: Office of the Public Counsel 
 Dan Beck, MPSC 


